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8. APPLICATION: Z19-100 
 Location: 261 HAMILTON AVE. (43203), being 0.63± acres located at the 

southwest corner of Hamilton Avenue and Mt. Vernon Avenue 
(010-043112 and 8 others; Near East Area Commission). 

 Existing Zoning: R-2F, Residential District. 
 Request: AR-3 Apartment Residential District (H-35). 
 Proposed Use. Multi-unit residential development.    

Applicant(s):  Kelley Companies; c/o Dave Perry, Agent; David Perry 
Company, Inc.; 411 East Town Street, 1st Floor; Columbus, OH 
43215; and Michael Kelley, Atty.; 175 S. Third Street, Ste. 1020; 
Columbus, OH 43215. 

Property Owner(s): Shiloh Baptist Church of Columbus et al; c/o Michael Kelley, 
Atty.; 175 S. Third Street, Ste. 1020; Columbus, OH 43215. 

Planner: Shannon Pine; 614-645-2208; spine@columbus.gov 
 

 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 

 
o The site consists of nine parcels developed with one vacant apartment building in the R-

2F, Residential District. The requested AR-3, Apartment Residential District will permit a 
new multi-unit residential development.  
 

o The site is surrounded by development in the in the R-2F, Residential District. To the 
north across Mt. Vernon Avenue is a church. To the northeast is a 0.81-acre site 
pending zoning to the AR-1, Apartment Residential District (Z20-042) which was 
previously included in this application. To the east across Hamilton Avenue is a 
townhouse development as approved by CV07-030A. To the south is a single-unit 
dwelling. To the west is Interstate 71.  
 

o Concurrent CV19-137 proposes a 51-unit apartment building, and includes variances to 
increase maximum building height and lot coverage, and to reduce building lines, vision 
clearance triangles, side yards, and the minimum number of required parking spaces. 
That request will be heard by City Council and will not be considered at this 
Development Commission meeting.  
 

o The site is located within the boundaries of the Near East Area Plan (2005), which does 
not contain a land use recommendation for this location. The Plan does support the 
development of new infill housing that contributes to a walkable and diverse 
neighborhood, compatible with existing architecture in the area and with the Plan’s 
housing design guidelines. 
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o The site is located within the boundaries of the Near East Area Commission, whose 
recommendation is pending their June 11, 2020 full Commission meeting.  

 
 
CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:   Approval.  
 
The requested AR-3, Apartment Residential District will allow a multi-unit residential 
development that is compatible with the established development pattern of the area. The Near 
East Area Plan supports the development of new infill housing that contributes to a walkable 
and diverse neighborhood, compatible with existing architecture in the area and with the Plan’s 
housing design guidelines. As such, the Planning Division has requested building elevations for 
the concurrent Council variance to review in accordance with the design guidelines.  
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SITE 

Z19-100 
261 Hamilton Ave.  

Approximately 0.63 acres  
R-2F to AR-3 
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